
May 2024 Meeting Minutes Benezette Township 

The Benezette Twp Board of Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 5/7/24 at 6pm at the 
Benezette Twp Building. Present were supervisors Amanda Maholtz and Tom Wilson. Supervisor Mong 
was not present. Interim Secretary/Treasurer Morgan Kurtz was present. Please see the attached sign in 
sheet for guests present. After the pledge of allegiance, Supervisor Wilson asked for a moment of 
silence in memory of former Supervisor Jerry Willaman.  

Motion to accept April 2024 Township Meeting Minutes 

First: Wilson  Second: Maholtz  Yes:2  Comments: None 

Motion to accept April 2024 Township Treasurer's Report 

First: Wilson  Second: Maholtz  Comments: None 

-Supervisor Wilson thanked Terry Briggs and Jim Borza for helping with the Road Cleanup. 

-Supervisor Wilson explained that there was a major issue on Grant Road and EQT has most generously 
offered to pay for the repair and that EQT has already paid to put some steel plating in to temporarily fix 
the problem until they do the repair. Wilson said that this should save the township around $50,000. 

-Supervisor Wilson stated that the garbage contract will be up at the end of June 2024 and they will be 
working on seeing what the best deal will be after the contract ends. 

-There were no questions regarding the Road Master's Report. 

-Bob Davis provided everyone with a School House Fund update and explained how beneficial the 
School House Fund is to help keep burden off of tax payers. 

Township Public Forum Bob Davis said that we should look into getting the tennis court fixed up as it is 
often used and enjoyed by many and it needs some updates. Bob Davis also asked the supervisors if 
anyone was working on looking for grants for the township. 

Township portion of meeting adjourned 

First:  Wilson  Second:  Maholtz  Yes:2  Comments: None 

 

 

 

 

 



May 2024 Benezette Twp Sewage Meeting Minutes 

Motion to Accept April 2024 Sewage Meeting Minutes 

First:  Wilson  Second:  Maholtz  Yes: 2  Comments: None 

Motion to Accept April 2024 Sewage Treasurer's Report 

First:  Wilson  Second:  Maholtz  Yes:2  Comments: None 

-Supervisor Wilson gave an update on the Reed Bed project and explained that the bulk of the work has 
been completed and the only thing left to do was to get it planted and that has been scheduled. Wilson 
also said that the EADS was getting close to getting things ready to relocate the flow meter. 

Sewage Public Forum Road Master Justin Arnold requested that the township secretary put something 
on the township website to let residents know of a controlled burn scheduled in Benezette Twp to be 
conducted by the Jay Township Volunteer Fire Dept.  

Sewage Meeting Adjourned 

First:  Wilson  Second: Maholtz  Yes:2  Comments: None 

 

 


